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WELCOME TO WEST HESLERTON C.E. 
PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

 

We hope you enjoy your time at our school 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                                                                      

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Paige 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

Maddie 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

BEST EFFORTS 
 
 

The following children have been praised for Best Efforts this term: 
 

Jake   Maddie M   George S    
Matthew  Holly    Maddie L    
Molly   Aimee    Isabelle   
Jamie   Will N    Rory 
Theo   Jasmine   Finley 
Charlotte  Toby    Alenka 
Oliver   Evie    Abbie 
Harry G  George H   Lucy 
Freddie  George M   Tilly 
Ben   Sammy    India 
Maisie   Jacob    Chloe 
Rosie   Kiara    William P 
Dexter   Charlie    Tallulah 
Adele   Rowan    Emma 
Ziva   Paige    Ty 
Henry   Luke    Poppy 
Jess   Harriet    Max 
Maddie P  Abigail    Owen   
Monty   Isaac    Thomas 
Harry R  Niamh    Sarah-Leigh 
Skyla   Tia-May   Daniel 
Louie   Reggie    Benjamin 
Lexi   Reuben   Tom 

  Scarlet  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

WELL DONE EVERYONE!! 
 

 

 

 

 



 

     
All classes joined together to launch the summer topic 'Discovering Deira'. Throughout the day, the 
children went back in time and experienced elements from Anglo-Saxon times.  
All children had the chance to make Anglo-Saxon bread, clay pots, shields and jewellery as well as 
crafting in an Anglo-Saxon style. A fantastic fun-filled day for everyone to develop a thirst for knowledge 
for these historical times.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                                                        

“DISCOVERING DEIRA” 
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All children visited York as part of their topic.  
Farthing Wood went on a Viking walking tour with Sigwulf to find out about the city's Anglo-
Scandinavian & Norman past, taking in various sites along the way. They heard about the deeds of Ivar 
the Boneless, Eirik Bloodaxe, and Harald Hardaraada, learnt how the streets got their names and what 
they mean and discovered how those pesky Pagans shaped the Christian church. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Keeper Wood visited the Yorvik Museum during the morning and walked the walls in the afternoon. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Badger Wood visited the Yorvik Museum and took part in a“Viking Saga” Workshop. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Professor Dominic Powlesland came into school to talk about the local Anglo-Saxon archaeological dig 
that happened in Heslerton. The children were lucky enough to be able to get a close look at a find that 
could have possibly have been Beowulf’s sword! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



The end of the topic was celebrated along with parents. 
Badger Wood hosted a “come and do” to take part in Anglo-Saxon and Viking activities.  
Keeper Wood created a museum of artefacts they made during this topic. 
Farthing Wood had topic team displays in their formal museum.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



West Heslerton Primary School Disco 
Friends of School organised a Springtime Disco which was enjoyed by all the children. 
 
Class photos 
The photographer visited school to take class and leavers’ photos. 
 
School Clubs 
There have been free of charge clubs held after school this term: 
Fencing Club 
Cricket Club – the final session was a cricket match for parents and children with Scarborough Cricket 
Club. 
Tennis Club 
Dodgeball Club 
Cycling Club 
 
Staff also run lunchtimes clubs which are open  
to all children: 
Monday Sports Club 
Tuesday Lego/games 
Wednesday Craft 
Thursday Music/drama/dance 
Friday  Homework Club 
 
There has been a Musical Instrument Club for clarinets, led by Ralph Alder .  
 
These are all popular clubs which the children enjoy. 
 

 
Parent Evening 
An Open Evening was held for all parents.  
 
Stay and Play 
Badger Wood hosted Stay and Play afternoons for parents of children in Badger Wood. 
 
Secondary Schools 
The children in year 5 have visited Norton College and Malton School to experience secondary school 
life. 
Children in year 6 have spent 2 days at their new secondary schools, meeting other children and seeing 
what life will be like there. 
 
Internet Safety Workshop 
O2 and the NSPCC have joined forces to help all children and their families in the UK stay safe online. 
They offer useful tools, support and guidance to help parents and carers have conversations with their 
children about their online lives.  
As part of this, they came in to talk to all children and an online safety workshop was held for parents 
and carers. This helped parents and carers understand their child’s online world and build confidence to 
have those important conversations that can help keep children safe online.  
If you need any support or guidance, check out their website pages and step-by step guides online, call 
the O2 and NSPCC Online Safety Helpline on 0808 800 5002, or pop into your local O2 store for help 
from a Guru. 
 
 
 



 
Bikeability 
Children in years 5 and 6 took part in Bikeability training at school. All children did really well and were 
awarded certificates after practical and written assessments.  
 
I Thrive 
Children in years 5 and 6 attended the I Thrive festival at Malton School. They worked in mixed groups 
with children from other schools on 5 activities: science, maths, reading, writing and outdoor learning.  
They were able to hand over the money raised by school’s charity stalls in aid of Cancer Research. West 
Heslerton raised £185.85. A grand total of £997.85 was raised by all schools. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Charity Stalls 
Following our R.E. work on charities, children in  Keeper Wood decided to run different stalls for a range 
of charities including Cancer Research, RNLI and Children in Need. They chose how their stall would raise 
money and were all successful. Well Done! 
 
Scampston Scramble 
Saint Catherine’s very first Scampston Scramble took place at Scampston Hall.  
Heslerton School staff took on a fun filled 5k course with obstacles to wriggle under, dive over and 
splash through! Thank you to all who sponsored them. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

Crucial Crew  
Year 6 pupils attended Crucial Crew in Scarborough where they were faced with different situations, 
learning to analyse risks and to deal with emergencies. These included issues such as alcohol, fire, road 
traffic accidents, beach safety etc. 
Thank you to Mrs Heron and Mrs Mallinson who helped with transport. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Forest Schools 
Hertford Vale School visited Badgers during the term for Forest Schools, including a snail based 
afternoon making snail habitats!!  They also came on the Viking hunt using compasses.  
All children have spent Friday afternoons outdoors, visiting Badger Wood and Keeper Wood, Heslerton 
Hall and spending time in our wild life and gardening area for a range of outdoor activities. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
Children’s University 
The Y6 Children’s University members enjoyed their extra special graduation at Scarborough Spa.  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Other children were awarded certificates at a special parent assembly. Well done to all who take part in 
this valuable project, it is certainly a rewarding experience: 
Jake  Niamh  Max  Charlie S Harry  India  Holly 
Matthew Alenka  Scarlet  Charlotte Monty  Reuben Dexter 
Harriet  Kiara  Poppy  Ben  Will N  Jamie  Skyla 
Rosie  Ty  George S Sam  Maddie P 
  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 
 

SCHOOL PLAY 
 
Dave Webb, performance poet, spent a week in school working with the children upon an end of year 
play, based on their topic. The children chose their own parts and helped to create and develop the 
story. “The Memory Shop, (The drum)” was performed for parents and family at the end of term and 
was enjoyed by the children taking part and families watching. Well Done to all the children who gave 
wonderful performances of drama, music and singing. 

 
An Old Curiosity Shop. 
In the window of an Old Shop 
sits a very big Drum which seems to  
draw passers-by to it. 
No-one can explain what it is doing there 
But in a strange way it is telling its 
own Life Story. 
It affects those with a Story to tell 
and becomes part of their Story. 
 
 
 
Ticket money raised £70 for Cancer Research and £70 for Sal’s Shoes. 

 

CAST 
    Shop keeper  Maddie P.   Drumming Group 
    Shop assistants Niamh, Jess   Tom              

Sarah-Leigh,  Maddie L. Owen  
    Customers  Ty, Reuben, Isaac   Oliver 
   Isabelle, Kiara   Rory 
    Grandad  Jamie    Alenka 
    Father  Will N.    Charlotte 
    Mother  Lexi    Monty 
    Children  Molly, Henry, Dexter  Theo 
    Viking Drummer Sammy    Evie 
    Viking Storyteller Poppy    Scarlet 
    Vikings  Tia, Skyla, George M  Emma 
   Louie, Aimee   Harry G 
    Mad Professor Tallulah   Jasmine 
    Mad Professor’s  Holly, Thomas,   Toby 
    Assistants  William P, Benjamin  Chloe 
    Police Detectives Charlie, Matthew  Abigail 
    Police Officers George S, Ben, Luke  Finley 
    Teacher  Daniel    George H 
    Lonely Musician Adele    Abbie 
    Buskers  Max, Jake, Maisie, Tilly Freddie 
    Children  India, Harry R.   Lucy 
    School Children Maddie M, Rowan, Rosie Jacob 
   Harriet, Reggie  Ziva 
       Paige 
Prize draw 
Friends of School organised a prize draw to raise money for funds for extras for the children. £250 was 
raised from the raffle and £42.23 from sales of refreshments at the play. 

 



SPORT 
 
Gymnastics Festival 
The children in years 4, 5 and 6 had a fantastic time practicing their gymnastic skills at Malton School. 
There were a range of different stations set up, from rolls and handstands on mats, to spring board 
jumps onto vaults. Everyone had a go at each activity - just for fun! It was enjoyable for all.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kwik Cricket 
The children in years 1, 2, and 3 took part in a Kwik cricket festival at MCSC . 
 
 
Rounders 
The children in years  3 and 4, took part in a Rounders event at MCSC and had a brilliant time playing 
rounders against other schools. They all did really well and it was fantastic seeing everyone encouraging 
each other. Well done guys you represented the school superbly. 
 
Athletics 
The whole school took part in a day of athletics events at Malton Community Sports Centre, enjoyed by 
all. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 



Laser Shooting 
Congratulations to all the children who took part in the recent inter-school laser run competition. Well 
done to Max who came 1st, Jake who was 3rd and Charlie who was 4th.  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



Sports Day 
Sports Day was enjoyed by all. The children ran so many races there was no time for the adults – there’s 
always next year!! 
Many thanks to pupils from Malton School who came along to help. 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

SPORTS DAY RESULTS 
 

 

RACE PLACE R Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6 

LEAP OVER 
DANES 
DYKES 

1st Paige 
Harry 
Abbie 

Theo 
Rory 

Dexter 
Tilly 
 

Louie          Will N 
Daniel        Ben 

Thomas 
Maisie 

Jake 
Holly 

2nd Ziva 
George H 
Abigail  

Charlotte 
Owen 

Henry 
Lexi 
Reggie 

Luke           Ty       
Tia 
Isaac          Harriet 

George 
Rowan 

Maddie M 
Charlie 

3rd Jacob 
Chloe 
Jasmine 

Tom 
Monty 

Aimee 
Maddie L 
Molly 
Benjamin 

Jamie          
George M 
Kiara           Poppy 

Maddie P Max 

RUN LIKE 
THE GODS
  
 

1st Paige 
Harry 
Toby 

Tom 
Rory 

Dexter 
Lexi 
 

Louie     Will N Thomas Holly 
Matthew 

2nd Ziva Evie 
Charlotte 

Henry 
Tilly 

Luke                Ben Maisie Maddie M 
Max 

3rd Jacob 
George H 

Oliver 
Theo 

Reggie  
Molly 

Isaac           Harriet Rowan Niamh 
Charlie 

BOUNCE 
OVER THE 
RAINBOW 
BRIDGE 
 

1st Ziva 
Harry 

Alenka 
Charlotte 

Tilly Will N       Kiara Rowan Tallulah 
Matthew 

2nd Paige 
Abbie 

Monty 
Rory 

Dexter Harriet Skyla Maisie Paige 
Abbie 

3rd Jacob 
Toby 

Tom 
Theo 

Maddie L Ty          Sarah-
Leigh 

Thomas Niamh 
Charlie 

 
VIKING EGG 
RACE 
 

1st Paige 
George H 

Theo Isabelle Harriet Ty 
Will N 

Maddie P Tallulah 
Max 

2nd Lucy 
Toby 

Charlotte Aimee Isaac Poppy 
Sarah-
Leigh 

Thomas Maddie M 
Matthew 

3rd Jacob 
Finley 

Rory Dexter Kiara Rosie 
Luke 

Maisie 
Sammy 

Holly 
Jake 

BAILING 
OUT THE 

LONGBOAT 

1ST  Yew       

2ND  Elm        

3RD  Ash       

 
 

RACE TO 
DEVIL’S HILL 

 

1ST Paige 
Harry 

Rory Louie Will N Maisie Holly 
Jake 
Charlie 

2ND Ziva 
Toby 

Charlotte Dexter Luke Thomas Niamh 

3RD  Jacob 
George H 

Theo Henry Ben Rowan Maddie M 
Max 

PRE-SCHOOL 
CHILDREN’S 
RACE 

 

1ST Edward       

2ND James       

3RD  Annabelle       

 
 



Leavers’ Events 
The Leavers’ Party was held at the end of term, where fun was had by all. Food and drink was available 
from a burger van and ice cream van. There was lots to do -  Bouncy Castles, Stocks, Face painting, 
Tombola, Bottles Stall, Sweets in a Jar, Roller Skating, Water Fight and Football Target Challenge! 
Thank you to all who came along and helped on stalls during the evening. 
 
 
It is time to say Goodbye to our year 6 children, many of whom have been here since reception. They 
have all worked hard, played hard and have been great ambassadors for West Heslerton School. We 
wish them all the very best in their future, both at secondary school and beyond. Do keep in touch and 
let us know how your lives progress. We will remember you here for so many good times. 
 
School said Goodbye at the Leavers’ Assembly: 
 
The winner of the Sports Person 2018 Cup, voted for by the children, was Holly, well done Holly. 
Certificates for 100% attendance were presented to : 
Scarlet, Lexi, Maddie L., Maisie and Jacob. 
 
So it is Goodbye to: 
 

Max      Matthew    Harry 
 
Tallulah    Niamh    Holly 
 
Charlie    Maddie M 
 
Jake     India    
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